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St Oswald’s school.   
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INSIDE THIS ISSUE Dear Parents 

As we close school for the Whit Holiday I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your 

support during this short but extremely busy half term. 

All our classes have worked very hard over the past 5 weeks and children in Y2 and Y6 have 

positively embraced their National Assessments and ôspecial workõ.  There has been a fantastic 

engagement with homework from all children and I thank parents for your great support in this 

area.  

The half term has seen our Y4 children celebrate the sacrament of communion. The  services were 

beautiful and all first communicants and their families made the Parish Masses very special. 

Thank you for Fr Dave for conducting these special Masses.   

This week the  school joined the Parish on  Thursday 24 May,  to celebrate our annual May 

Procession.  Again great thanks to parents for engaging and supporting this beautiful tradition.  

Special thanks to Deacon Tony for leading this service. 

Next half term will continue to be a very busy time in school for all with: walking day,  induction 

days for our new children and families,  annual reports to parents, pupil progress meetings õ, 

sports day  and class trips to look forward to. 

I finish by taking this opportunity on behalf of all the staff and Governors to wish you all a happy, 

safe and joyful Whit holiday. 

I look forward to working with you all next half term 

Miss H T Lennon                                                                                                                                        

Head Teacher 

The Secret Garden 

As a special treat this afternoon Friday 25.5.18  the children              

enjoyed a performance of ôThe Secret  Gardenõ by               

Theatre - inñEducation company M&M Theatre Productions. 

Thank you to all who have donated £1.00 per child through 

parent pay to support this performance  

Next half term we have a special KS2 performance          

ôTales of Mount Olympusõ to look forward to on 13.6.18 and 

a whole school Poetry  performance on 29.6.18.              

£1.00 donation per child for these performanc-

es would be appreciated. 

Thank you for your support. 

Movie Night  -  Thursday 24 May 2018   

Yesterday at 3.30pm St Oswaldõs school was          

transformed into our temporary cinema as 

the school held a Movie Night fundraising 

event for the children.  

The children enjoyed watching a movie whilst  

snacking on treats of crisps, sweets and 

cookies. 

The event was a great success and raised  

over £500.00 which will be used to            

top up our book fund.  
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Diary Dates 

Friday 25 May 

Quarter-Final Fire & Rescue 

Rugby 7s 

Monday 11 June 

School opens 8.45am 

Wednesday 13 June  

Theatre-in-Education PerformanceñManchester 

Actors Company 

ôTales of Mount Olympusõ ProductionñKS2 

Thursday 14 June 

Reception Class Trip to ôImagine Thatõ 

Thursday 21 June  

Year 1 Rejoice Assembly 9.00am 

Saturday 23 June 

Padgate Walking Day 

Monday 25 June 

Year 1/Year 2 trip to Walton Gardens 

Thursday 28 June 

Year 4 Rejoice Assembly 9.00am 

Friday 29 June 

Sports Day 12.30pm (weather permitting) 

Friday 6 July  

Theatre- in-Education PerformanceñManchester 

Actors CompanyñWhole School Poetry Parade  

Monday 9 July 

Year 5 trip to Delamere Forest 

Wednesday 11 July 

Festival of Sport 

Tuesday 17 July 

Year 6 Leaversõ Mass in church 9.30am 

Wednesday 18 July 

Y3 & Y4 trip to Chester Zoo 

Friday 20 July 

Year 6 Leaversõ Assembly 9.00am 

School closes for summer 3.30pm 

tŀŘƎŀǘŜ ²ŀƭƪƛƴƎ 5ŀȅ  

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ноǊŘ WǳƴŜ нлму 
 

²Ŝ Ŏŀƴ ƴƻǿ ǘŀƪŜ ƻǊŘŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜƭƭƻǿ ƘŜŀŘ-ŘǊŜǎǎŜǎ ǿƻǊƴ ōȅ 

{ǘ hǎǿŀƭŘΩǎ ƎƛǊƭǎ ƻƴ tŀŘƎŀǘŜ ²ŀƭƪƛƴƎ 5ŀȅΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǇǊƛŎŜŘ ŀǘ 

ϻф ŜŀŎƘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǇŀƛŘ Ǿƛŀ tŀǊŜƴǘtŀȅΦ 

tǊƛƻǊƛǘȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǘƻ wŜŎŜǇǝƻƴ /ƭŀǎǎ ƎƛǊƭǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ        

ƛƴǎǘŀƴŎŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ƘŜŀŘ-ŘǊŜǎǎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƊŜǊ 

ǘƘŜ ƘŀƭŦ-ǘŜǊƳ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅΦ 

aƻǊŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǊŀƴƎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ tŀŘƎŀǘŜ ²ŀƭƪƛƴƎ 

Řŀȅ ǿƛƭƭ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǎƘƻǊǘƭȅΦ 

 

VACANCY 

ST OSWALDõS PRE-SCHOOL 

DEPUTY MANGERñ32hrs Per Week 

St Oswaldõs Preð School is looking to appoint an                 

enthusiastic, high motivated and caring Deputy                        

Manager.  

Ideally the candidate would have 5 years experience 

and minimum NVQ Level 3 qualification. 

Application pack and other information is available 

via emailñozkidz@tiscali.co.uk or Tel 01925 

825425  

Closing Date:   Friday 15 June 2018  

THE GENERAL DATA PROTECTION REGULARTION (GDPR) 

From 25th May 2018 there are new regulations regarding 

the storing,  processing and sharing of personal              

information. 

We would like to inform our families that St Oswaldõs     

Catholic Primary School is GDPR compliant and is          

registered with the Information Commissionerõs Office 

(ICO). 

Data that is held by the school is stored on password pro-

tected computers or in lockable cupboards/offices.  

 

The designated Data Protection Officer (DPO) is the          

Head Teacher, Miss H T Lennon.   

Miss H T Lennon leads a Data Protection Team.             

Members include: 

Mrs Sharon Orwin (Assistant Head Teacher) 

Mrs Wendy Bluck (Head Teacherõs PA) 

Mrs Christine Southern (Office Manager) 

 

In the absence of the Head Teacher, the Assistant Head 

Teacher will act as DPO. 

 

If you have any questions about your personal data, 

please contact the DPO, Miss H T Lennon via the school 

office 01925 813015.  

 

The following policies are now pub-

lished  on our school Website. 

Data Protection Policy 

Pupil Privacy Notice 

Parent Privacy Notice 
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 CLASS PERCENTAGE 

RECEPTION 94% 

YEAR 1  94.6% 

YEAR 2 97.3% 

YEAR 3 89.3% 

YEAR 4 94.8% 

YEAR 5 93.3% 

YEAR 6 98.3% Outstanding  

Whole school attendance 

98%+ Outstanding  

96ñ97% Good 

95% Satisfactory 

91-94% Unsatisfactory 

<90% Poor 

Whole School attendance is   

94.5% 

CONGRATULATIONS TO Y6 FOR THE BEST  ATTENDANCE THIS 

WEEK. 

Written by  C Southern  Edited by H Lennon 

Sporting News 

Over the past week we  have had a very busy sports schedule.                   

Football 

On Monday 21 May, the Y3 and Y4 football teams took part in a tournament at Oakwood Primary School. 

It was a very successful tournament with St Oswaldõs the outright winners, winning all their games against                

Sacred Heart and three teams from Oakwood Primary.    All teams played in a sporting manner showing                      

respect to both their opposition and the referee.   Special thanks to Mr Davis and his team from Oakwood for putting 

on this tournament and providing the trophies. 

 Rugby 

On Wednesday 23 May 10 children from Y3 and 10 from Y4 are took part in the SKY Try Rugby Festival at Monksõ 

Sport Club. This festival was organised by Warrington Wolves Foundation to mark the end of the schools training.  It 

was an opportunity for the schools to complete against each other and use their new skills.                                       

The children competed against St Peters, Woolston C E and Christchurch.  Thank you to SKYTRY and Warrington 

Wolves Foundation for giving the children this opportunity.                                             

A fantastic day was had by all! 

Cross Country 

On Wednesday 23 May, three of our school runners will took  part in a cross country race at Woolston CE Primary 

School.   Congratulations and thank you to Luke Armstrong (Y3) who took part in the boys race and Hannah Beesley 

(Y5)  and Emily Kinsy (Y3) who took part in the girls race.                                                                     

Thank you Wooilston CE  for running this event and to parent, grandparents and friends for showing their support. 

 

RUGBYñFIRE & RESCUE 7õS 

Tonight Friday 25 May our rugby team will play in the quarter finals of the Cheshire Fire and Rescue Rugby 7s. 

They will play against Chapelford Village Primary school and if they go through to the semi finals, will face the 

winner of  St Vincentõs v St Monicaõs. The rounds will be played at the  Halliwell  Jones Stadium before the  

Warrington v Hull  game.  Children meet at 6:00pm  first game at 6:20pm. 

Thank you to our sports leads, Mrs Brady, Mr Coppenhall and Ms Lennon for supporting the children in these events.  


